
 

 

Lent Study Series 
“40 Days of Engagement on Anti-Racism” 
Each dayΩs content offers opportunities for 
learning, reflection, and advocacy. Activities 
are suitable for adults and children, alone, as 
a family, or in groups. 

Starting March 2, I, Tracy ,will post daily vide-
os as we travel through this challenge and I 
hope you join me. This is not a gathering with 
a set date or time; it is a journey for you to 
embark upon however you choose by access-
ing our YouTube channel here: https://
www.youtube.com/channel/UCvt-
BXFGvS5ATsSMot2xguQ/videos  

Wednesday evenings (Mar 9, 16, 23, 30, Apr 6, 
and 13ύΣ сΥлл—тΥол pm, I will offer a time to 
watch an hour-long video from a speaker in 
this series, followed by discussion time.  

For more information on the άпл Days of En-
gagement on Anti-Racism,έ check out this 
link:  https://united-church.ca/social-action/
justice-initiatives/anti-racism/40-days-
engagement-anti-racism?page=3 
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ST. THOMAS NEWSLETTER  
  Open Hands, Open Hearts, Open Minds 

As we enter the reflective time of Lent where we journey towards 
Good Friday and Easter – from death to resurrection – we are invit-
ed to just Ψbe.Ω Listen to that still small voice of God in the unex-
pected and spend time being unconditionally loved. I invite you to 
read the following words slowly and reflect on what each might 
symbolize for you during this season. These are the most-often used 
words in the Ash Wednesday service IΩve prepared. Know you are 
beloved, allow yourself to be loved, and challenge yourself to be 
love. 

Ministers’ Message:  Rev. Tracy Robertson 

In-Person Worship Resumes March 6th 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCvt-BXFGvS5ATsSMot2xguQ/videos
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCvt-BXFGvS5ATsSMot2xguQ/videos
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https://united-church.ca/social-action/justice-initiatives/anti-racism/40-days-engagement-anti-racism?page=3
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The {ǘΦ ¢ƘƻƳŀǎ bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ  
is published bimonthly  
{ǳōƳƛǎǎƛƻƴǎ ŀǊŜ ŘǳŜ ōȅ ǘƘŜ мрǘƘ  
ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇǊŜŎŜŘƛƴƎ ƳƻƴǘƘΦ Send submis-
sions to office@stthomasunited.ca 
 

tǊƻƎǊŀƳκ9ǾŜƴǘ wŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴ 
To register for any programs or events 
at St. Thomas please sign up online,  
or contact the church office. 
 

.ŀǇǝǎƳ ŀƴŘ aŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ 
If you are interested in baptism or 
membership at St. Thomas please con-
tact the church office. 
 

{ǘΦ ¢ƘƻƳŀǎ !ƴƴƻǳƴŎŜƳŜƴǘǎ 
Announcements are emailed weekly. 
To receive these please contact the 
church office. If you stop receiving 
emails from us, please contact the 
office. The program we use randomly 
disables accounts from time to time. 
We have not intentionally removed 
you from our distribution list.  

 

{ǘΦ ¢ƘƻƳŀǎ ƛǎ ŀƴ  
!ŶǊƳƛƴƎ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ  
¢ƘŜ ¦ƴƛǘŜŘ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƻŦ /ŀƴŀŘŀΦ  
[D.¢vLн{Ҍ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ŀǊŜ  

ǿƘƻƭŜ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ŀƴŘ Ŧǳƭƭ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ  
ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ƻŦ ŦŀƛǘƘΦ 

DonΩt call it a comeback, weΩve been here all along - but in-person services 
resume in March. That said, we will continue to stream live on YouTube each 
and every Sunday, so whether youΩre in the sanctuary at 10:00 am Sunday 
morning, or in your living room later in the week, please join us for worship 
according to your schedule and comfort level. 

Thank you for making Sunday worship, in all its forms, part of your week! 

The Worship Team: [ƛƴŘŀ .ƻǳŎƘŀǊŘΣ 5ŀƴ aŀŎ5ƻƴŀƭŘ /ŀǘƘȅ wƛǾŀǊŘΣ IŜŀǘƘŜǊ 
²ƻǊǘƻƴΣ ¢ǊŀŎȅ wƻōŜǊǘǎƻƴ 

 

Worship at St. Thomas by Dan MacDonald 

Upcoming Services 

MARCH 6 - Lent 1 - Joy of Song  

Music: Kari Orosz, All Groups 

 

MARCH 13 - Lent 2 - PIE Day Sunday 

Scripture: John 15:12-14, 17-19 

Music: Kari Orosz, ChildrenΩs Choir 

 

MARCH 20 - Lent 3 - Open Invitation  

Scripture: Isiah 55:1-9 

Music: Kari Orosz, Strummers 

 

MARCH 27 - Lent 4 - Welcoming 

Grace 

Scripture: Luke 15:1-3, 11b-32 

Music: Kari Orosz, Orchestra 

 

APRIL 3 - Lent 5 - Gracious Ministries 

Scripture: John 12:1-8 

Music: Kari Orosz, Strummers, Adult 

Choir 

 

APRIL 10 - Palm Sunday 

Scripture: Luke 19:28-40 

Music: Kari Orosz, Adult Choir 

 

APRIL 15 - Good Friday 

Scripture: Luke 22:14-23;56 

Music: Kari Orosz, Adult Choir 

 

APRIL 17 - Easter Sunday 

Scripture: John 20:1-18 

Music: Kari Orosz, Adult Choir 

 

APRIL 24 - Hot Seat Sunday 

Scripture: Acts 5:27-32 

Music: Kari Orosz, Youth Choir 
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First and foremost, I would like to thank you for your con-
tinuing support throughout the pandemic.  Despite our 
worship services being almost exclusively online only for 
the past 24 months, our donations in 2021 from all of you 
combined are approximately equal to the total donations 
in 2020 and total approximately 93% of the corresponding 
donations in 2019 – the last year before the pandemic.  
This is an amazing achievement! 

Our 2021 Annual Report includes our 2021 financial state-
ments.  These statements report an Operating Fund sur-
plus of $47,000 in 2021, with the comparative result for 
2020 being a surplus of $62,000.  These surpluses are pri-
marily due to the following factors: 

2021 Surplus of $47,000 

¶ Reverend Justin left us in early July 2021 in order to 
pursue a call to becoming a chaplain in the Canadian 
Armed Forces.  We have not yet hired any staff to re-
place him.  Reverend Tracy has been performing dou-
ble duty in the interim, for which we are so apprecia-
tive.  The resulting reduction in salary and benefit 
costs over the second half of 2021 accounts for virtual-
ly all of the 2021 surplus. 

 

¶ Our 2021 third party facility usage income of $59,000 
is about $45,000 less than the corresponding income 
in 2019 (the last year before the pandemic).  Offsetting 
this reduction in income was the receipt of about 
$36,000 in subsidies from Federal Government Covid-
19 relief programs.  The balance was offset by reduc-
tions in our facility maintenance costs since usage of 
our facility was limited during 2021. 

2020 Surplus of $62,000 

¶ Federal Government Covid-19 subsidies totaled about 
$88,000 in 2020.  These subsidies significantly exceed-
ed the $45,000 reduction in our 2020 third party facili-
ty usage income relative to 2019.  In addition, our fa-
cility maintenance costs declined significantly in 2020 
since our facility was largely closed for much of the 
year. 

Looking ahead, our Congregation has recently approved 
the hiring of a minister for whom salary and benefit costs 
will be shared 50/50 with Foothills United Church.  In addi-
tion, Executive Council has approved the recommendation 
of the Search Committee to hire a part-time Children and 
Family Ministry Coordinator and expects to consider short-
ly a recommendation to hire a part-time Marketing and 

Financial Update by Greg Hyatt, Treasurer Communications Coordinator.  Once these positions are 
filled, our salary and benefit costs will increase signifi-
cantly.  In addition, we will face challenges in returning 
our facility usage income to pre-pandemic levels, due to 
both the loss of some renters and reduced usage from 
others.  Consequently, we expect to be financially chal-
lenged as we look ahead to the second half of 2022 and 
beyond. 

Thank you for financially supporting St. Thomas United 
Church. 

Announcement – In-Person Worship        
Resumes March 6th - Re-opening Team 
Further to the announcement that we will be transi-
tioning back to in-person worship March 6th, includ-
ing childrenΩs programming, the Reopening Com-
mittee, would like to share what that means for our 
congregation. 

As always, we are trying to balance the current AHS 
guidelines and trends, the United Church Chinook 
RegionΩs recommendations and, keeping safety as a 
priority. 

With that, our guidelines are as follows: 

¶ Masks remain mandatory through March with re-
assessment for April.  

¶ We encourage the use of N95, K95 or multi layer 
masking. 

¶ Singing along with the hymns is acceptable if 
masks are worn properly. 

¶ Although there are no restrictions on the capacity 
in the church, we encourage attendees to contin-
ue to manage ΨdistancingΩ for your individual 
safety.  

We appreciate your support of the above and we 
look forward to seeing a number of you at upcoming 
services. Also, please let others know – especially 
those who may not have computers or the internet.   
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Three Wise Women Maureen Dodd, Ruthann Watson, and Wanda Veer 

Freedom seems to be in the eye of the beholder. Our defi-
nitions do not always match, and I feel blessed to live in a 
country where I am free to offer mine.  

For some, freedom means a giant tantrum, disrupting the 
lives of thousands. 

For the teen-age me, freedom was sneaking out from the 
tyranny of parental oversight to hear Janis Joplin sing 
ΨFreedomΩs just another word for nothing left to loseΧΩ 

For my beleaguered 11-year old son, burdened by school-
work and soccer practices, freedom would arrive when he 
was a grown-up, when he would then be free of worry and 
obligation.  

Nelson Mandela described freedom: άFor to be free is not 
merely to cast off oneΩs chains, but to live in a way that 
respects and enhances the freedom of others.έ Do we ac-
tually do that every day? 

Mandela also said when he left prison, άAs I walked out 
the door to the gate that would lead to my freedom, I 
knew if I didnΩt leave my hatred and bitterness behind, I 
would still be in prison.έ  

Like Mandela, Viktor Frankl was also imprisoned – for sev-
eral years in concentration camps, surviving typhus, tor-
ture, starvation, and untold other horrors. He wrote the 
book Yes to Life: In Spite of Everything in 1946, after his 
release from a concentration camp, where he had lost his 
parents, his brother, and his new wife. And like Mandela, 
he believed that choice and attitude were the foundations 
of freedom. He said, άEverything can be taken from a man 
but one thing: the last of the human freedoms—to choose 
one's attitude in any given set of circumstances, to choose 
one's own way.έ 

We are certainly free to blame others for our circumstanc-
es and to shake our puny fists at perceived injustices, but 
ultimately we are responsible for our choices, our atti-
tudes, and as Jesus directed, to live in a way that helps 
others.  

In PaulΩs second letter to the Corinthians, he says, άΧ 
where the Spirit of the Lord is, there is freedom.έ Where 
in our lives and in our society do we find the Spirit of the 
Lord? 

aŀǳǊŜŜƴ 5ƻŘŘ 

 

I freely confess to periods of despair, fear, and white-hot 
rage in recent days. 

Here are some of the freedoms I currently enjoy: 

I am free to allow harassment and denigration of those 
who look and worship differently than I do; 

I am free to look the other way and hope for the best; 

I am free to be ignorant of history; 

I am free to think only of my own self-interest; 

I am free to pray for divine intervention and take no action 
myself; 

I am free to let others usurp Christianity and twist it for 
their own benefit; 

I am free to allow bullies and thugs to determine my to-
days and tomorrows; 

I am free to let paramilitary actions be labelled as religious 
freedom; 

I am free to let democracy and human rights slip away; 

I am free to say No More. 

wǳǘƘŀƴƴ ²ŀǘǎƻƴ 

 
 

My, but there is a lot of tossing around of this word FREE-
DOM lately.  The Freedom Convoy of 2022 has made each 
of us re-assess our subjective definitions of the word 
άfreedom.έ  So, I looked it up in Ms. Google. The definition 
of FREEDOM is  άthe power or right to act, speak, or think 
as one wants without hindrance or restraint.έ  Wow, that 
opens a whole lot of possibilities.  Like pulling a gun on 
someone who just took your parking spot, or shouting 
loudly during a theatrical performance.   

Fortunately, someone, in their wisdom, added manners, 
and civility, and empathy into the mix.  Most of the world 
adheres to their own set of freedoms within a complex set 
of cultural rules.   

IΩve never much worried about freedoms.  Never had to.  
Well, except when Mom and Dad wouldnΩt let me party 
with friends during the school week... so unfair!  When I 
think of the word Freedom, my mind immediately goes to 
– Freedom from slavery, Freedom of religion, Freedom 55, 
Free to be --you and me, and so on.  Other than the Free-

Freedom  
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dom 55, the other events are movements with an enor-
mous history. The toll exacted was many years, many 
lives lost, many paths changed.  And even now, these 
goals have not been fully achieved.   

I struggle with giving this Freedom Convoy the same im-
portance as the other freedom paths I just mentioned.  
Plus, it seems to me that the road to freedom often in-
volves Removing or Prohibiting  Freedoms from other 
folks.  The innocent city dwellers in Ottawa, the innocent 
travellers through the borders, the innocent children and 
beasts, have all been affected.  Is this really Freedom at 
work? 

Who knows how this will end?  In the meantime, letΩs 
review our own freedoms, and positively move forward 
with them.  As luck would have it, spring is just around 
the corner, and as of today, Feb 12, it feels like spring 
outside.  SO, CELEBRATE YOUR FREEDOMS, COUNT 
YOUR BLESSINGS.    

²ŀƴŘŀ ±ŜŜǊ 

Search Committee Update  

With Rev. JustinΩs resignation from St. Thomas, the needs 
of the congregation were re-assessed.  A committee was 
formed in September to work through the process.  Com-
mittee members are Fiona Craig, Nonie Johnston, Jeff 
McLean, Bernice Praymak, Theresa Smith, Andrea Son-
pal, and Elaine Taylor-Kerr.  Rev. Doug Powell was as-
signed by Chinook Winds Region to walk with us through 
this process.   

A Community of Faith profile was completed based on 
previously existing information, staff interviews, com-
mittee interviews, and congregational survey input.  The 
profile information is in the St. Thomas Handbook that 
can be found on the St. Thomas website at St. Thomas 
Church Bylaws – St Thomas United Church NW Calgary.    

Job descriptions were created to address our staffing 
needs.  They included sharing a minister 50/50 with Foot-
hills United.  This will build on the collaboration we had 
with them during Covid.  They require a half time minis-
ter.  Our ministry team would become Rev. Tracy plus the 
other half of the shared ministerΩs time.  This allows us 
room in the budget to hire for other targeted areas of 
ministry.  The areas we proposed are Children and Family 
Ministry and Communications/ Marketing.    

A Job Share Agreement has been created that lays out 
the terms of agreement between Foothills United and St. 
Thomas United.  It addresses how communication will 
flow, how the success of the relationship will be assessed 
and how conflicts will be resolved.  This agreement was 
approved by Executive Councils from both Churches on 
January 11.  This document and the job descriptions can 
be found on the St. Thomas website at Search Team – St 
Thomas United Church NW Calgary. 

A congregational meeting was held via zoom on January 
23.  At that meeting, the Community of Faith Profile, 
Staffing Model, Job Descriptions, and Job Share Agree-
ment were approved.  Chinook Winds Region approved 
all of the above on Feb 10.  The posting for the shared 
minister is now open.  We await resumes from interested 
candidates.     

If you have any questions, please contact any of us. 

wŜǎǇŜŎǜǳƭƭȅ ǎǳōƳƛǧŜŘ ōȅ 9ƭŀƛƴŜ ¢ŀȅƭƻǊ-YŜǊǊ 

 

This morning we had 17 people Zoomed in for our exer-
cise class. The older we get the more we realize how 
very important exercise is for us all. 

Our class consists of warm-ups, stretches, dancing, 
weights, the ever present ab work, balancing, aerobics, 
and fun.  

New members are always welcome. Your first class is 
free. After that drop-in classes are $5.00 or the monthly 
fee is $35.00.  

EXERCISE? I TOUGHT YOU SAID EXTRA FRIES!  With our 
exercise class, you can have those extra fries and really 
enjoy them! 

For further information please contact .ŀǊō wƻōŜǊǘǎƻƴ 
at barbrob@telus.net or tŀƳ .ŀȊƛƴŜǘ at pmba-
zinet@shaw.ca. 

AM Fitness: Pam Bazinet 

https://stthomasunited.ca/st-thomas-church-bylaws/
https://stthomasunited.ca/st-thomas-church-bylaws/
https://stthomasunited.ca/search-team/
https://stthomasunited.ca/search-team/


 

 

Book Club will be on Zoom again this 
year, the second Wednesday of each month, at 6:30 pm.  

Everyone is welcome! If you are not already on our list, to 
be included in the Zoom invitation, please email Rachel  
at rachelmurray@shaw.ca. 
 

Upcoming books are: 
March:  ΨA Gentleman in MoscowΩ Σ by Amor Towles 
April:      ΨThe No 1 Ladies' Detective AgencyΩ by Alexan-

der McCalk Smith 
May:  ΨHamnet and JudithΩ Σ by Maggie O'Farrell 
June:   Vote for next year's books! 

STUC Book Club: Rachel Murray 

2022 Indigenous Lenten Series 

Wisdom of the Elders 
Traditional Teachings from the Indian Ecumenical 
Conference 

March 8—April 12, 7:00 pm MST 
 

This Lenten season is a time for reflection upon the wis-
dom of our Elders and Ancestors. In ChristΩs example, 
he entered into the desert for 40 days of fasting and 
discernment, contending with his purpose and calling, 
as well as his mission. It is a reminder that our inner 
work is important as we orient ourselves to be a force 
for good in the many challenges we face in the world. 
Join us for the 2022 Indigenous Lenten Series as we 
discern our calling and mission during these difficult 
times. We trace the efforts of our forebearers, the lead-
ers and wisdom keepers of the Ecumenical Circle who 
attended the Morley Indian Ecumenical Conference 
between 1970 to 1985, and who continued their call for 
reconciliation and healing throughout their lives. We 
look upon their message and its relevance today for our 
work toward fulfilling our obligations under the Truth 
and Reconciliation Calls to Action, the United Nations 
Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous People, and the 
Calls To The Church from the Indigenous Caretakers 
Circle. This invitation is open to everyone.  

Tuesdays: March 8, 15, 22, 29, April 5, 12. 7 pm MT/ 6 
pm PT 

Please sign up at https://
form.jotform.com/220245808425251  

and youΩll receive the Zoom link via email.  

Paths to Reconciliation: Elaine Gray 
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Outreach: Karen Kavanagh 

Calgary Alliance for the Common Good 
The Calgary Alliance for the Common Good is offering 
an opportunity to get an in-depth look at what Truth 
and Reconciliation should and could look like.  This 
course is an incredible opportunity for anyone wanting 
to learn more and be more involved with Truth and 
Reconciliation. 

Wrestling with the Truth of Colonization (April - Sep-
tember): At our first public assembly, Chief Crowchild 
challenged us to Wrestle with the Truth of Colonization, 
if we want to truly live into reconciliation. In response, 
we have partnered with IAF affiliates in Canada, the US, 
Australia, and New Zealand to create a multi-session 
process to help us wrestle with the truth of coloniza-
tion, and move from being tokenistic, to allies, to ac-
complices, in the work of reconciliation.  Dates:  April 
19 from 7:00 -7:45 pm, all other dates from 6:30 – 8:30 
pm, April 21, 26, 28, May 3,5,18, June 1, 15 and Sep-
tember 21. 

I took the last session and it was informative and trans-
formative.  I would suggest it for anyone who is inter-
ested in Truth and Reconciliation. If you have any ques-
tion, please do not hesitate to contact me at karenka-
vanagh80@gmail.com.   

To register:  https://
www.calgarycommongood.org/2022_spring_wrestling_
with_the_truth_of_colonization?
utm_campaign=202102_14_weekly_news&utm_mediu
m=email&utm_source=commongoodyyc 

Watch the bulletin for information on courses being 
offered by the Alliance. 

Bear Clan Patrol 
Thank you to everyone who has generously donated 
hand knit hats, scarves, and warm gloves, as well as 
food items and plastic bags.  

 We have enough plastic bags at this time but we can 
still use the hats, scarves and gloves as there will be 
more cold weather coming.   

For or more information you can contact me at ka-
renkavanagh80@gmail.com. 

 

Veterans Food Bank 
άSincere thanks go out to all who continue to support 
our Veterans Association Food Bank even without the 
church being open Sunday mornings.έ 

[ƻǊŜŜ LǊǾƛƴƎ 

mailto:rachelmurray@shaw.ca
https://form.jotform.com/220245808425251
https://form.jotform.com/220245808425251
http://www.calgarycommongood.org/2022_spring_wrestling_with_the_truth_of_colonization?utm_campaign=202102_14_weekly_news&utm_medium=email&utm_source=commongoodyyc
http://www.calgarycommongood.org/2022_spring_wrestling_with_the_truth_of_colonization?utm_campaign=202102_14_weekly_news&utm_medium=email&utm_source=commongoodyyc
http://www.calgarycommongood.org/2022_spring_wrestling_with_the_truth_of_colonization?utm_campaign=202102_14_weekly_news&utm_medium=email&utm_source=commongoodyyc
http://www.calgarycommongood.org/2022_spring_wrestling_with_the_truth_of_colonization?utm_campaign=202102_14_weekly_news&utm_medium=email&utm_source=commongoodyyc


 

 

WǳƴƛƻǊ ¸ƻǳǘƘ DǊƻǳǇ  

Junior Youth Group is for Children in grades 4, 5, & 6.  We 
will continue to offer monthly virtual Junior Youth Group 
events this winter and hope to offer some in person ones 
as well.         

Virtual Junior Youth group will occur at 6:30 pm one Friday 
evening per month. The next meetings are scheduled for 
March 11, April 8, and May 13.  The children who have 
attended have really enjoyed the opportunity to chat and 
catch up with each other.  They will play some games as 
well.  Zoom is being used to facilitate the call.   

Dates for in person Junior Youth meetings are yet to be 
determined. 

If you know of a child in this age range who would be in-
terested in joining in and they arenΩt already on the email 
distribution list, please email junior-
youth@stthomasunited.ca to be added to the list.    

¸ƻǳǘƘ DǊƻǳǇ όƎǊŀŘŜǎ т - мнύ 

The Youth leaders of St. Thomas and Symons Valley are 
excited to invite you to Youth Group! Youth Group is for 
everyone who is in grades 7-12. Normally we meet at 7:00 
pm on Friday evenings and our events typically last around 
2 hours. We have introduced an online option for anyone 
who feels more comfortable joining youth group from the 
comfort of their own home. Since the pause of Sun-
day morning worship, our Sunday activities have moved 
online and run from 10:00-11:00 am. We are still focused 
on faith discussion, learning more about various scrip-
tures, and exploring social justice issues. We send out an 
email every Monday to let you know what activities will be 
taking place on the upcoming Friday and Sunday, including 
Zoom links to join! Friends are always welcome to come 
to Friday activities and Sunday mornings. If you are inter-
ested in joining us and arenΩt currently receiving our 
weekly emails, please reach out and send us an email at 
youth@stthomasunited.ca or call the church office to be 
added to our mail-out list! 

  
In January, we hosted a movie night, went skating, attend-
ed virtual Naked Faith, and even hosted a remote paint 
night! We were blown away by the incredible artistic tal-
ent of our youth group! In February (which was unusually 
warm, we might add) we played JackBox Games, a youth 
group favourite! We also went on a lovely walk in Edwor-
thy Park, attended Naked Faith once again, and hosted a 
yoga night. In January, the youth group discussed the idea 

of "new beginnings" during our 
Sunday morning chats. On our last 
Sunday for the topic, we focused 
on how we can support others in their new beginnings. 
We watched a video about new immigrants to Canada and 
the barriers and successes they face upon arrival to a new 
country. We have included some picture of the word maps 
the group created afterwards.  

In February, we explored the idea of happiness. Our Sun-
day conversations have been so fulfilling, we are very 
grateful for everyoneΩs insightful contributions! Here are 
the events we currently have planned for March. As we 
learn more about pandemic restrictions, we will send up-
dates in our weekly emails. Please remember that this 
schedule is subject to change on short notice due to the 
pandemic circumstances. 

MARCH 
March 4: Scavenger Hunt – Join us in-person or online as 
we send you on a scavenger hunt around whatever space 
you are in for various items! Winners will receive bragging 
rights.   

March 13: PIE Day– We will be hanging out at St. Thomas 
United from 11am-1pm to support the Affirming com-
mittee grab and sort pies for PIE day! All are welcome!  

Youth of St. Thomas 
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Sunday Online Programming 
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/ŀƭƎŀǊȅ vǳŜŜǊ /ƘǳǊŎƘ 

Worship services for March and April                                    
have yet to be announced. Livestreamed                                     
services take place on YouTube at 7:30 pm                              
on select dates. Should COVID numbers allow, in-person 
worship will take place at Scarboro United at different 
dates. Check out the CQC website for updates.  
 
Calgary Queer Church is a community of people who are 
passionate about leading a spiritual life. We are an inclu-
sive space where faith and identity can be reconciled. If it's 
your first time or you've come every time, you are wel-
come in the space and encouraged to check it out! Every-
one is welcome at Calgary Queer Church. You can find 
more information on their website at http://
www.calgaryqueerchurch.com/ on Facebook by searching 
Calgary Queer Church. 
 

bŀƪŜŘ CŀƛǘƘ 

Friday, March 18 and Friday, April 15 at 7pm on YouTube 
livestream and Instagram live. Naked Faith is an alternative 
worship experience aimed at youth and young adults but 
open to all. As pandemic circumstances change, the possi-
bility of in-person worship remains. Please contact the 
youth leaders for updates. 
 

5ƛǊǘȅ ¢ƘŜƻƭƻƎȅ 

Sunday, March 6 and Sunday, April 3 6:00-8:00 pm. Dirty 
Theology is an initiative of St. Andrew's Regional Ministry 
and the YYC Campus Ministry. It is a space for young adults 
to build connections, get real and dig deep into the nitty 
gritty of what our faith means in our daily lives. We will do 
this by meeting typically on the 1st Sunday of every month 
to explore some of the racier stories of the bible - the ones 
that are most challenging, dirty and messy. What do these 

Calgary Regional Youth & Young Adult Ministry 

Primetimers:  Jan & Keith Campbell 

A great big άHELLOέ to everyone at St. Thomas United 
Church. Hope you are all doing well, in spite of these 
challenging circumstances. As our group continues to 
be unable to meet in-person(sigh!), Keith and I have 
continued our twice a month emails to each member. 
So far, we have not received any άcease and desist or-
der ordersέ from any members. In fact, we have re-
ceived many emails and much positive feedback. Some 
people just let us know that they are okay; others share 
ideas, such as books they have read, places they have 
gone, or activities they have done.  

We continue to share our daily life activities with our 
members, hopefully encouraging everyone to get out-
side, breathe in some fresh air, and get some physical 
activity. We also share links leading to some musical 
delights, thought-provoking ideas, and anything else 
we find that is interesting. 

In recognition of ValentineΩs Day, we sent out a fun Val-
entineΩs Day quiz for everyone to enjoy. A little humour 
can go a long way in these trying times. 

On behalf of all Primetimers, we send out our love, our 
concern, and our hope for the future to all members of 
St. Thomas United Church, especially Rev. Tracy.  

Peace, Wŀƴ ŀƴŘ YŜƛǘƘ /ŀƳǇōŜƭƭ 

March 18: Naked Faith – This is a contemporary worship 
service aimed at Youth and Young Adults, but everyone is 
welcome to attend! News about the format of MarchΩs Na-
ked Faith has not yet been released, so please get in touch 
with the youth leaders for more info about this event. 

March 24: Movie Night – Join us as we watch a youth-
voted film. Feel free to bring suggestions or even a DVD! 
Please keep suggestions and choices PG! 

APRIL 
Stay tuned for our April events!  

tell us about the nature of God, and what do they say 
about how we do relationships with one another, both 
bad and good? No wrong questions or answers - letΩs 
get dirty, dig in, and explore together. 
Check out more on their Facebook page at YYC Campus 
Ministry or their website http://
www.yyccampusministry.com/dirty-theology  
  

¸ƻǳƴƎ !Řǳƭǘ tǳō bƛƎƘǘ 

Likely March 31 and April 28 at 7pm. For more infor-

mation, check out the Regional Youth and Young Adult 

Facebook page, contact Brenda McKellar at 403-850-

7874 or contact the youth leaders for more infor-

mation . 

http://www.calgaryqueerchurch.com/
http://www.calgaryqueerchurch.com/
http://www.yyccampusministry.com/dirty-theology
http://www.yyccampusministry.com/dirty-theology
callto:403-850-7874
callto:403-850-7874


 

 

Thank you to all who purchase Grocery Gift Cards 

throughout the year!  We fundraised a whopping 

$7,000 in 2021!  There were $99,000 worth of grocery gift 

cards purchased in 2021. Every purchase helps, no matter 

how small. We have gifts cards available in ϷрлΩs and 

ϷмллΩs for Safeway/Sobeys, Co-op and Superstore. Pay-

ment is by e-transfer or cheque (payable to St Thomas 

United Church). Please send an e-mail to fundrais-

ing@stthomasunited.ca to order your cards and we will 

arrange pickup/delivery. Thank you for your continued 

support. 

Affirming at St. Thomas:  Ev Robertson 

Grocery Gift Card: Richard Taylor-Kerr 
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PIE Day - March 13 
In honour of PIE Day and our Public, Intentional, and Explicit pride of our Affirming Identity, we are hosting a fund-
raiser as we sell – what else? – PIES! 

Thanks to our wonderful St. Thomas bakers, we have around 60 pies and some tarts for our sale. Half of all the pro-
ceeds will stay at St. Thomas and the other half will go to Skipping Stone (https://www.skippingstone.ca/). 

Want to order a pie and support this fundraiser? Of course you do! Please use this link to pre-order your pie(s) and 
make sure you include your name and phone number and indicate whether you will pick your pie up or if you need 
delivery in the spaces provided.  

[ƛƴƪ: https://docs.google.com/document/d/1s1gzgcnYQuxigbzeP4eeDM8gcgTtsxeh9T6HoACjcvc/edit?usp=sharing 

HOW TO PAY:  

- ETRANSFER to fundraising@stthomasunited.ca    Please indicate in the note area άPie Sale.έ Include a security ques-
tion and send a separate email with the answer to fundraising@stthomasunited.ca. 

- CHEQUE: Payable to St. Thomas United Church 

- CASH: Must be the EXACT CASH amount of your purchase. We will not have any change.   

PICK UP YOUR PIE(S) from 11 am to 1 pm on Sunday, March 13 

Note: If you cannot pick your pie up on the 13th, you can pick them up Mon        
 day March 14 to  Thursday March 17 from 9:00 am to 2:30 pm 

Delivery is an option for those who are unable to get the church; please con
 tact affirming@stthomasunited.ca to arrange. 

Thank you so much for supporting our fundraiser and PIE Day!!! 

- {ǘΦ ¢ƘƻƳŀǎ !ŶǊƳƛƴƎ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ 

mailto:fundraising@stthomasunited.ca?subject=Gift%20Cards
mailto:fundraising@stthomasunited.ca?subject=Gift%20Cards
https://www.skippingstone.ca/
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1s1gzgcnYQuxigbzeP4eeDM8gcgTtsxeh9T6HoACjcvc/edit?usp=sharing
about:blank
about:blank
about:blank


 

 

Music: Elaine Taylor-Kerr  For further information go to http://stthomasunited.ca/stthomaschoir/index.html  

The musicians of St. Thomas are enjoying another year of 
making music.  All groups have returned to in-person prac-
tices but with many safety protocols in place which includ-
ing masking and distancing.  For some groups, there is also 
the option of participating via zoom.  Since the protocols 
require a lot of space to distance, the groups will not be 
presenting their anthems live on Sunday mornings but will 
continue to record them to be played during services.  As 
situations with the pandemic evolve, some groups may 
return to online practices for a time.    

!Řǳƭǘ /ƘƻƛǊ 

The weather recently has shown us all the seasons we 
could imagine and we trust that spring will soon be on its 
way. 

The adult choir has also been shown all the masks that we 
could imagine.  Back in September when we were delight-
ed to be able to practice in person, safely distanced and 
masked, we wore our cute cloth masks. Many of us had 
several different colours and patterns at our disposal. We 
carefully washed them and then we heard about filters, so 
we added filters to our cloth masks.  Then the non medical 
blue masks became popular.  Then we learned about 
άsingersΩ masksέ which gave more room for singers to get 
a breath.  Our own Joan Brooks, bless her heart, went into 
sewing mode and created many  singerΩs masks for choir 
members.  This took her a lot of time and effort as she 
cheerfully fitted each mask to the person it was meant for.  
She made me a beautiful reversable one and then created 
a new one for me with a clear sheild in the mouth area so 
that the choir could see my cues!  Many thanks go out to 
Joan from us all. Then in January came the news that cloth 
masks were no longer safe and we should be using N95 
type masks to keep us safe from the aerosols that are dis-
pensed  as we sing.  Kari provided the choir with N95 type 
masks which we have been using ever since. Many thanks 
to Kari for this gift. 

The choir has been working on music for the film series to 
be seen and heard in February, the Joy of Song service to 
be heard in March, and Easter music to be heard in April. 
Several members participate virtually each week. 

Thank you to all the choir members who valiantly attend 
the in-person and/or virtual practices (made possible by 
John Robertson) every week.  We could not do this with-
out you. Thanks also to Dan who cheerfully films and rec-
ords every anthem for us. 

Never give up.  This too shall pass. Eventually!   

New singers are always welcome whether you read music 
or not.  

Respectfully submitted by Pamela Bazinet 
(pmbazinet@shaw.ca)  

{ǘǊǳƳƳŜǊǎ 

The Strummers continue to practice Tuesday evenings for 
both Church services and outreach concerts.  They have 
music planned for the annual Stampede service 

New members are always welcome.  If anyone is interest-
ed in joining, please contact:  

wƻƴ CǊŜƴŎƘ rondifrench@telus.net 403-239-2136. 

/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ /ƘƻƛǊ όY ς ƎǊŀŘŜ сύ 

The Children's Choir has been practicing online since the 
beginning of January, and working really hard. 

With the cold weather (not to mention lack of light!)  and 
the situation in schools, we will continue to practice online 
on Thursday evenings. 

We were excited to do our recordings outside in February, 
and as the days get longer, we look forward to coming 
together again! 

We welcome choristers throughout the year- just contact 
Erin! 
9Ǌƛƴ ŀƴŘ YŀǊƛ   erinmacberko@gmail.com  

¸ƻǳǘƘ /ƘƻƛǊ όƎǊŀŘŜ с ς ǳƴƛǾŜǊǎƛǘȅ ŀƎŜύ 

The youth choir continues to adapt as Covid hangs 
around.  Most of us practice in person, but there is also a 
weekly Zoom link available for those who are not able to 
sing with us in person.  As protocols change, we will con-
tinue to adapt. 

We recorded our άJoy of Songέ song during the month of 
February, and will continue to record music to be played 
at Sunday services during the next few months. We've got 
a few more songs planned for this spring and will be trying 
some new recording/editing methods for them! 

We plan to have an outside lunch when the weather im-
proves, and maybe even record outside. 

New members are always welcome.  For further infor-
mation please contact: 

.ŀǊō barbrob@telus.net ƻǊ YƭƻǊƛŀ   kloriawen@gmail.com 
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hǊŎƘŜǎǘǊŀ 

The orchestra is continuing in person rehearsals with appropri-
ate safety conditions.  Through the Fall we have been able to 
record music for services each month.   

We always welcome new members, so if you play a musical 
instrument and are looking for a relaxed and fun group to play 
with, the St. Thomas Orchestra is for you. All skill levels are 
welcome and music can be adapted to accommodate different 
skill levels. 

We practice on Monday evenings from 7:00 to 8:30 pm at St. 
Thomas United Church. We play for Church services about 
once a month from Sept to May. 

5ƛŎƪ ²ƻǊǘƻƴ dworton@telusplanet.net 

Memorial Donation Project  
in memory of: 
 Allan Gordon Muir 

July 29, мфол—May 24, 2020 
Beloved Husband, Father, and Grandfather 
Member of St. Thomas United Church 

Our thanks to the Muir family for their generous do-
nation, and to Hal Tonkin for building, and to Hal and 
his helpers, Al Vesterdal and Curtis Veer for installing 
a cabinet with new TV, in the Sunday School area.  
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Looking great—just in time for Sunday School to return! 
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100 Hawkwood Blvd NW                             
Calgary AB T3G 2S9 
403-241-0366                     

 
STAFF 

 

Minister:  
Rev. Tracy Robertson 
tracyrobert-

son@stthomasunited.ca 
 

Office Administrator:                     
Jane Wittstock 

office@stthomasunited.ca 
Office Hours: Mon -Thurs,  

9 am-3 pm 
 

Sunday School Coordinator: 
 
  

Nursery Coordinator: 
 
 

 Adult Choir: 
 Pam Bazinet  

Children’s Choir: 
Erin MacLean-Berko  

Youth Choir: 
  Barb Robertson  

Orchestra: 
Dick Worton  

Organist & Accompanist: 
Kari Orosz  

Youth Accompanist: 
  Kloria Wen   

         
Youth Leaders: 
Caitlin Hornbeck 
Jaqueline Verwaayen 
Isaac Reimer 

 

ONLINE WORSHIP SERVICES:  
10:00 am 

https://www.youtube.com/
channel/UCvt-

BXFGvS5ATsSMot2xguQ 
 

Follow us on  
Facebook and Twitter 

 

St. Thomas Groups and Programs - Contacts 

Affirming Group, ƳƻƴǘƘƭȅ ƳŜŜǝƴƎǎ ϧ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ 
Help us support and grow affirming values at 
St. Thomas 
Evangeline Robertson,                                       
affirming@stthomasunited.ca 
  

AM Fitness, Mon, Wed, Fri am fitness class 
Barb Robertson at barbrob@telus.net or 
Pam Bazinet at pmbazinet@shaw.ca . 
 

Book Club, нƴŘ ²ŜŘ ŜǾŜ 
www.stuconbooks.wordpress.com 
Rachel Murray, rachelmurray@shaw.ca 
  

Bridge Group, aƻƴΣ м-о ǇƳ 
Hal Tonkin, office@stthomasunited.ca 
  

Building & Property, team ƳƻƴǘƘƭȅ 
ƳŜŜǝƴƎǎ ƻǊ ƘŀƴŘǎ ƻƴ ƘŜƭǇ 
Help us maintain our building and yard. 
David Blackadar, Chair                                                    
b-and-p@stthomasunited.ca 
  

Communications 
Digital Art Sub-team, sound Sub-team, social 
Media, advertising, IT 
Todd Robertson                                                              
communications@stthomasunited.ca 
 

Executive Council, ƳƻƴǘƘƭȅ ƳŜŜǝƴƎǎ 
Linda Bouchard, Chair 
executive-council@stthomasunited.ca 
 

Faith in Community Engagement, ǘŜŀƳ 
ƳƻƴǘƘƭȅ ƳŜŜǝƴƎǎ 
Library, Sunday school, adult study group 
Gayle Wilderman & Art Vesterdal, Co-chairs  
faith-formation@stthomasunited.ca 
  

Finance Team 
Team member and weekly offering counter 
Greg Hyatt, finance@stthomasunited.ca 
  

Hospitality 
Sunday morning Ask Me Hosts & coffee and 
tea, newcomer contact/name tags, nursery, 
birthday celebrations, neighbourhood out-
reach 
Wanda Veer, hospitality@stthomasunited.ca 
  

Music Team, ƳƻƴǘƘƭȅ ƳŜŜǝƴƎǎ 
Elaine Taylor-Kerr, Chair                                                     
music-team@stthomasunited.ca 
· Adult Choir, ¢ƘǳǊǎΣ тΥмр-фΥол ǇƳ 
     Pam Bazinet, pmbazinet@shaw.ca 
· Youth choir, ²ŜŘΣ т-ф ǇƳ 
     Barb Robertson, barbrob@telus.net  
· ChildrenΩs choir, ¢ƘǳǊǎΣ с -т ǇƳ  
     Erin MacLean-Berko 

     erinmacberko@gmail.com 
· Orchestra, aƻƴΣ тΥол-уΥол ǇƳ 
     Dick Worton, dworton@telusplanet.net 
· Strummers, ¢ƘǳǊǎΣ с-т ǇƳ 
     Ron French, rondifrench@telus.net 

 

Men of St. Thomas, ƳƻƴǘƘƭȅ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ 
Andrew Major, office@stthomsunited.ca 
 

Ministry & Personnel 
Personnel Requirements 
Maureen Dodd, Chair 
m-and-p@stthomasunited.ca 
  

Outreach  
Help support the greater community               
outside St. Thomas. 

Hope Cochran, Chair    
outreach@stthomasunited.ca 
  

Pastoral Care, team monthly meetings 
Help us be there for those of us in need. 
Marj Aucoin, Chair 
pastoralcare@stthomasunited.ca 
· Prayer Shawl Knitters, Wed, 1-3 pm 
Sandra Burgess 
· Quilting for Others, Thurs, 9 am—Noon 
Hope Cochran 
  

Paths to Reconciliation 
Elaine Gray  
paths-to-reconciliation@stthomasunited.ca 
  

Primetimers, ƳƻƴǘƘƭȅ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ŦƻǊ ǎŜƴƛƻǊǎ 
Jan & Keith Campbell 
office@stthomasunited.ca 
 

Stewardship, ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴŀƭ ƳŜŜǝƴƎǎ 
Annual campaign 
Bob Nixon, Chair 
stewardship@stthomasunited.ca 
  

Worship Team, нƴŘ aƻƴΣ м ǇƳ 
Team  meetings, greeters, scripture readers, 
banners/decorations, communion server 
Cathy Rivard, Chair 
worship@stthomasunited.ca 
  

Youth Advisory Committee (YAC), monthly 
meetings 
Supports our youth and youth leaders  
Elaine Taylor-Kerr, Chair                                                  
youth-advisory@stthomasunited.ca 
· Youth Group (7-12 yrs), Fri, 5-10 pm  
     youth@stthomasunited.ca 
· Junior Youth Group (grades 4-6), 2nd Fri,  
7-10 pm  
    junior-youth@stthomasunited.ca 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCvt-BXFGvS5ATsSMot2xguQ
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCvt-BXFGvS5ATsSMot2xguQ
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCvt-BXFGvS5ATsSMot2xguQ

